
PREVENTION AND MANAGEMENT OF BULLYING INCIDENTS AT SCHOOL 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

One of the main goals that our school has set this school year is the prevention and treatment 

of violence and bullying in the school environment. Our school has a ZERO TOLERANCE policy 

for incidents of violence and bullying that occur in the school environment. 

This year our school participates in the Program of the Pedagogical Institute (PI) / Observatory 

for School Violence (PAVIS) “Prevention and management of bullying at school.” The Program 

has been incorporated in the Unified Improvement Plan of the school, the Professional 

Learning Action Plan and the Health Education and Delinquency Prevention Action Plan. The 

aim of the Program is to empower the school to implement the Policy of the Ministry of 

Education, Sports and Youth for the prevention and management of incidents of bullying at 

school. 

When investigating and managing incidents, the school treats all students with respect, 

including the ones who have bullied. Additionally, in order to prevent these incidents, the 

school ensures that monitoring during breaktime is carried out with attention, consistency, 

and efficiency. 

Students who witness or are victims of bullying, should contact the class tutor or a member 

of the management administration staff so that the school can proceed with a thorough 

investigation of the incident. 

The School would like your contribution in preventing and dealing with incidents of violence 

and bullying in the school environment. 

Together we can make it happen. ZERO TOLERANCE TO BULLYING. 

From the Headteacher 


